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WORST IDEA EVER. The consequences of this policy will ruin
the last few remaining bright perks of living on the Westside. I
have a 1 year old baby and we love going to the beach on the
weekends. If this moves forward I will no longer feel safe to take
my baby to the beach. Just like how I do not feel safe going to
Venice beach. Even parts is Santa Monica is becoming weird and
unsafe. I am now forced to carry pepper spray and stun gun to feel
remotely safe when I walk my baby. I understand and accept the
reality of what’s required living here on the Westside. But please
do not make it worst for the residents who are paying some of the
highest taxes to fund local city and county’s incompetent policies
like homelessness. I understand that homelessness is an ongoing
1ssue that needs to be solve, but this is NOT the solution.
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Comments for Public Posting: 1 strongly oppose the proposal to house homeless people at the
beaches. It is bad for the community, bad for the environment, and
not the solution for the homeless crisis. For all the reasons stated
in the Pacific Palisades Community Council statement, this is an
outrageously terrible idea and should not even be considered.



